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Welcome back 

I am delighted to welcome our new Year 7 students, and those who have joined us in other year groups. Due to 
parental preferences and Buckinghamshire County Council and Education Funding Agency agreeing to fund an 
extra class, we have increased from six to seven forms of entry in Year 7 and are delighted to now have 210 Year 

7 students. 

Over the past year, we have been phasing in the new uniform and as of 5 September 2016, all students in Years 
7 to 11 were wearing blazers and ties. It was a pleasure to see them all looking smart when I stood in front of 

them in the whole school assembly at the beginning of term. 

We welcome new staff 

¶ Mrs Remmington – Assistant Headteacher in charge of the Sixth Form  

¶ Mrs Ali – Assistant Subject Team Leader in English 

¶ Mr Anns – teaching PE 

¶ Mrs Bakermault - Assistant Subject Team Leader in Maths 

¶ Mr Bradbury – teaching Computing/ICT 

¶ Ms Evans – Learning Support Assistant (LSA) in Science  

¶ Mr Hemming – teaching Maths 

¶ Mr Kingsley – teaching Business Studies and Travel and Tourism 

¶ Mrs Leather (welcome back) – teaching Maths and also doing Maths interventions with students 

¶ Mrs H Norris – who will be training to be a Maths teacher 
 
There have been changes to the Head of Year team. 

¶ Dr Myatt is Head of Year 7 

¶ Mr Lynch is Head of Year 8 

¶ Mrs Ellershaw is Head of Year 9 

¶ Miss Wilkinson is Head of Year 10 

¶ Mrs Froggatt is Head of Year 11  
 

Keystage Managers will be in charge of groups of years with Heads of Year reporting to them.  

¶ Mrs Fanchi is Keystage 3 Manager overseeing Year 6 transition and progress in Years 7 and 8. 

¶ Mr Robinson is Keystage 4 Manager overseeing progress in Years 9, 10 and 11. 

¶ Mrs Remmington is Head of Sixth Form ensuring progress in Years 12 and 13 

 
Other internal changes. 

¶ Mrs Hill will be teaching English and Music 

¶ Mr Lynch will be teaching English 

¶ Mrs Scully is promoted to a level 2 Learning Support Assistant (LSA) overseeing the development of good 
practice of LSAs working within departments 

¶ Miss Pilkington is now Mrs Cook 

¶ Miss Hodson is now Mrs Passaro. 
 

SLT structure from September 2016 in addition to Mrs McLintock 

¶ Miss Palmer -  Deputy Head, deputises for Mrs McLintock in her absence and looks at what we can do to 
improve student progress covering every aspect of school life. 

¶ Mr Phillips – Assistant Head is in charge of teaching and learning, the school timetable and student option 
choices. 

¶ Mrs Gould – Assistant Head is in charge of attitudes to learning and inclusion. 

¶ Mrs Abslom – Assistant Head leads on the achievement of Pupil Premium students and literacy across the 
school. 

¶ Mrs Remmington – Assistant Head is Head of Sixth Form and has overall responsibility for the academic 
progress and well-being of students in Years 12 and 13. 

¶ Mrs Hart – Head of Finance and Business and is leading on the new catering arrangements. 

¶ Mrs Knott – Head of Resources and Designated Person for safeguarding leads our safeguarding team, 

leads on Human Resources and administration 

Labelling property 

We have recently had many cases 
of items being handed in to Lost 
Property that are not named and 
therefore cannot be returned to 

students. 

Could we please ask that you 
check that all items of clothing, 
shoes, trainers and all equip-

ment  is also clearly named. 

Thank you for your support with 

this matter. 

 

Dates for your diary: 

Mon 3 Oct  - Inset day 

Mon 24  - Fri 28 Oct - Half term 

Tue 20 Dec  12:15pm Break  up 
for Christmas 

Please see óWhatôs Onô on  
John Colet School website for 
all important dates 
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A Level results this summer 

Congratulations to all of Years 13 who did very well this summer. 34% of the grades were at A*-B, 64% at A*-C with an overall 97% pass rate. 

A special mention must go to the following students: 
Tabby Taberer with A* Psychology, A Biology and A Travel and Tourism 
Aidan Evans-Jesra with A* History, A Psychology and B English Literature. 
 
Most of the students are now off to university with others on gap years, taking up apprenticeships or entering employment. 
 

GCSE results this summer 

The overall 5+A*-C including English and Maths for students who were in Year 11 was 65% and 73% achieved 5+A*-C. Maths, English and Science 
were all well above national averages. At a time when results were reported as dropping nationally, we are very pleased that this did not happen at John 

Colet and overall progress increased. 

Well done to our top performing students who were: 
Nico Pope with 9A* and 3A 
Ella Ford with 7A*, 4A and 1B. 
 

Congratulations to the following students who achieved 100% on a paper 

Lily Arama-Sanchez (French); Lucy Blackmore (Biology, Chemistry); Tony Carlile (French, Spanish); Amber Christmas (Science, French, Spanish, Ger-
man); Tristan Coe (Biology); Ryan Coney (Chemistry); Jordan Day (Science); Ella Ford (Physics, Chemistry, Biology); Chloe Gibson (Science); Rachel 
Gray (Physics, Biology); Ben Hinge (Physics); Lauren McKinlay (Chemistry); Kirsten McParland (Chemistry); Adam Munir (Science); Taja Ojukwu 
(Science); Kerrie Parsons (Geography); Nico Pope (Physics, Chemistry); Amana Siddique (Spanish); Jak Spencer-Williams (Science); Grace Stockland 

(Spanish) Josie Tomlins (Science); Jenny Workman (Biology, Chemistry); Sophie Wright (Chemistry, Physics) 

Open Evening and Morning 

I want to thank all of the students from Years 7 to 13 who helped out in classrooms or led tours of the school. 

We had about 800 visitors during the two and a half hours of Open Evening and then welcomed 350 the next day for Open Morning.    

Strategy 

Since Ofsted in May 2016, we have been developing a new School Action Plan to cover the key points for action. A copy of the parental version is below 

which is available on the school website. 

                                                                                            

JOHN COLET SCHOOL ACTION PLAN September 2016- August 2017 (PARENTSõ VERSION) 

This plan builds on John Colet Schoolõs òGOODó grading (Ofsted 2016) and 
what is needed to move to òOUTSTANDINGó 
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JOHN COLET SCHOOL ACTION PLAN September 2016- August 2017 (PARENTSõ VERSION) 

Improve the progress made by students in all subjects 

Members of Senior Leadership Team leading on this:    Miss Palmer and Mr Phillips 
Member of Governing Body leading on this:                  Ms Naiman 

¶ Working at Grades are accurate and consistent across each subject department 

¶ Teaching and Learning policy states basic expectations of all staff working in the classroom and this is monitored 

¶ Training for staff based on the theme “Meeting the needs of all learners” 

¶ Prompt action taken when a student falls behind to help them catch up quickly 

 

Improve the quality of writing 

Members of Senior Leadership Team leading on this:    Mrs Abslom and Mrs Gould 
Member of Governing Body leading on this:                  Mrs Lawrence 

¶ Consistent approach across the school to the development of writing 

¶ Identify and implement best practice from other schools 

¶ Identify and share best practice within John Colet 
 
 

Improve leadership at all levels so it is focused on student outcomes and staff development 

Members of Senior Leadership Team leading on this:    Mrs McLintock and Mrs Knott 
Member of Governing Body leading on this:                  Dr Martin 

¶ All leaders understand that they are accountable for student progress 

¶ Introduce coaching and mentoring programmes for middle leaders 

¶ Always review the impact of actions on student progress and alter where necessary 

 

Cashless Catering comes to John Colet 

From this term, we have been operating a cashless catering system 
within the school.  You may be aware that there were a few teething 
problems in the first couple of weeks with this.  During the summer 
we also had a new kitchen and servery built in readiness for the new 
system.  The unfamiliar surroundings combined with new staff and a 
larger than normal uptake of cooked meals led to some delays in the 
early days and  a couple of occasions when we ran out of the hot 
cooked option. These initial problems seem to have been  worked 
through and with the dedication and support of the catering staff and 
patience of the children, the  process is now smoother.   

  

Could we please politely request that you show consideration for our 
neighbours when attending the school.  This term we have received 
several complaints about parents parking and blocking other cars, 
driveways and entrances and even parking in the Doctors Surgery car 
park and  walking students to school.  We would very much appreciate 
your co-operation with this matter. 

Thank you 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=knife+and+fork+gastropub&view=detailv2&adlt=strict&id=855D68775479CB15620F01B67C3282BE10164180&selectedIndex=49&ccid=iHbUFci1&simid=607992749788038080&thid=OIP.M8876d415c8b55ffd0f5da82851a165afo0


 

¸ŜŀǊ уΥ ¢ƘŜ {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ 

 

Applications for the Year 8 Scholar’s Programme opened on Tuesday 20 September. The aim of the Scholars  Programme is to support pupils 
in developing the knowledge, skills and ambition to secure places at highly selective universities. Last year we had over 25 applications for the 

available 12 places. 

The Programme places students with a PhD Tutor who delivers 5 seminars over the term. Students have to  complete assignments each 
week leading up to a submission of a 1,500 word dissertation.  Students are then awarded a university grade for their work and invited to 
‘graduate’ at one of the UK’s most prestigious universities. Last year, students in year 8 visited Nottingham University and Kings College  

London; students in Year 10 went to SOAS and Pembroke College, Cambridge. 

Application deadline closes on Monday 26 September and successful students will be notified on Monday 3  October. The Programme 

launches the week commencing 31 October with a trip to one of the Russell Group universities. 

                             

  

²ŀǘŎƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǇŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƭǳŎƪȅ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎΗ  

 

Catering Staff required for John Colet School 

 

From September 2016  

20 hours or 25 hours per week, term time only 

Ã7.20 per hour 

Free training. Free uniform. 

 

For further information email:                        

office@johncolet.co.uk 
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    5ƻŜǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǘŀƭŜƴǘ ƻǊ ŀ ƎƛƊΚ 

 

 

!ǘ WƻƘƴ /ƻƭŜǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ǇǳǇƛƭǎΦ ²Ŝ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻƳŜ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ 
ƘŀǾŜ ƘƻōōƛŜǎ ƻǊ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘǎ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƘŜȅ ŜȄŎŜƭΦ ²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘŀƭŜƴǘŜŘ  
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ǎƻ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 

¢ƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜΣ ŦƻǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ōƭŀŎƪ ōŜƭǘ ƛƴ YŀǊŀǘŜΣ Ŏŀƴ Ǉƭŀȅ DǊŀŘŜ у ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Ǉƛŀƴƻ ƻǊ ƛǎ ƻƴ 
ǘǊŀŎƪ ǘƻ Ǌǳƴ ŀǎ Ŧŀǎǘ ŀǎ ¦ǎŀƛƴ .ƻƭǘΣ ǿŜ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳΦ 

 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǘƻǊȅΥ ǘŀƭŜƴǘŜŘϪƧƻƘƴŎƻƭŜǘΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

   
We have a vacancy for a Minibus Driver 
 

¶ This post is part time / term time only, working on Mondays and Thursdays between approx. 4pm ï 5pm. 

 

¶ Bucks Pay Range 1a. (F.T.E. Ã14,275 p.a.) 

¶  We are looking for a reliable, honest & trustworthy person, aged between 21 and 70 with a clean driving licence to 
drive up to 16 students from school to various drop off points. 

 

¶ If you enjoy working with young people, and want to make a difference, this could be the role for you. 

 

¶ Start date ï as soon as possible. 
 
 
Please see the school website for job description/application form or contact Karen Hart, Head of Finance and Business on 
khart@johncolet.co.uk. 
 
The John Colet School takes the safeguarding and wellbeing of students seriously and this post is subject to an enhanced 
DBS and Qualifications check. 

           *** PROFESSIONAL OVEN CLEANING*** 

                 Great reviews from customers in Wendover. 

Does your oven smell? Can’t see through the glass door? We will bring your 

oven back to new. 

We’re a local, professional, cost effective and eco-friendly oven cleaning  company - no chemicals 
used so you can use your oven straight away.  

For a free quotation CALL NOW and ask about our 100% satisfaction guarantee. 

лмнфс оффпрл 

ǿǿǿΦƛƻǾŜƴŎƭŜŀƴΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

ǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκLaƻǇ/ƭŜŀƴ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ƻǳǊ ǊŜǾƛŜǿǎ 
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COUNSELLINGðA SERVICE PROVIDED BY THE SCHOOL 

 

What is Counselling? 

Counselling in school is a way of supporting young people with issues that are affecting their everyday lives, 
both in and out of school. Counsellors work with a wide range of concerns including anxiety, stress, bereave-
ment and loss, self-esteem, relationships, self-harm and bullying. Counselling is based on the building of a 
trusting relationship between the counsellor and their client. It can help young people to talk about what is 
going on to make them feel the way they do and to make sense of it. It provides a safe and supportive place 
for young people to express difficult feelings and learn how to manage them in a helpful more positive way. 
Counsellors are trained to listen thoughtfully and carefully to peopleôs problems without judging or criticising 
them. They do not give advice, but support their clients to make positive decisions for themselves. 
 

Is it confidential? 

Anything discussed in the counselling session is treated confidentially. Counselling is a time when it is       
possible to talk about concerns without fear of them being discussed elsewhere. Ensuring confidentiality of 
the work is crucial for establishing trust so that children and young people feel confident to speak openly and 
freely about what is concerning them. This includes not discussing the work with school staff or parents,    
unless the child or young person requests or gives consent for this and accessing counselling which is also 
confidential. Good practice involves a partnership with parents and the    counsellor will always encourage a 
young person to explore how they could be supported in informing parents about counselling, if this is appro-
priate and in line with their wishes. However, if the young    person or someone else appears to be in danger 
of any serious harm, it may be appropriate to seek help from other professional agencies to keep them safe. 
The counsellor would aim to discuss this first with the young person concerned and will always be working in 
the best interests of the young person. All professional counsellors receive supervision of their work to en-
sure the quality of their practice and this is also confidential. 
 

Who is the School Counsellor? 

A professionally qualified counsellor with experience of working with children and young people, the school 
counsellor is a registered member of the British Association for Counselling and Psychotherapy (BACP), the 
body responsible for issues of professional conduct and works within their Ethical Framework, a professional 
Code of Ethics. 
 

How are referrals made to the Counselling service? 

Referrals may be made through Mrs Knott, the Senior Leadership Team link for the School Counselling     
Service. The request may come from you, a staff member, another professional or your child who can self-
refer using the form and box outside student reception, which the counsellor will empty at her next visit. 

Leave of Absence requests 

Please see the attached link to the Leave of Absence request form.  

http://www.johncolet.co.uk/Parents/Forms 

This form is to be used to request absence for exceptional circum-

stances  and submitted four weeks prior to leave being taken. 

 

For requests for absence for a clinical appointment, please either 

send in a note with the student or email:       

office@johncolet.co.uk with the details.  All students must sign out 
with Matron before leaving the premises as it is vital that we know 

who is on site at all times. 

Thank you for your co-operation with this matter. 

The school would like to thank all the advertisers, although John 
Colet School cannot endorse or accept liability for goods or services 

advertised. 
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Free School meals 

If you meet the criteria for free school meals for your child, please complete and return the 
form below as soon as possible to either: Mrs K Hart Finance Manager or Mrs C Perry PA to 
Headteacher. 
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